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DCEC Makes Capital Credit 
Distribution  

 

About 2,400 DCEC members who received electric service 

from the Cooperative in 1990 received a capital credit 

retirement in December. DCEC operates on a non-profit basis. 

When the Cooperative has a positive financial margin at the 

end of the year, it is allocated to members and paid back when 

financial conditions permit. One of the goals of the DCEC 

Board of Directors is to retire capital credits annually to the 

members. The retirement amounted to $300,744 which was 

the remaining balance of the 1990 credits. Members from 

1990 who are still active with DCEC received the retirement 

as a credit on their December electric bills while check 

payments were issued to members that are no longer receiving 

electric service from DCEC.  
 

To review policies and bylaws pertaining to DCECôs 

procedure on allocation and distribution of Capital Credits 

please visit our website at http://dce.coop/content/dcec-

bylaws-policies. For additional information or if you have any 

questions about Capital Credits, please call the Billing 

Department at, 607-746-9290 or 607-746-9288. 

Do you know an 11th grader within DCECôs service area that 

would be interested in participating in an all-expense paid 

trip to Washington D.C.? The Cooperative is looking for a 

student delegate to attend the National Rural Electric 

Cooperative Associationôs (NRECA) Legislative Conference 

in Washington, D.C. This trip will include interaction with 

key people from around the country working in a field 

critical to the worldôs security, economy, and future ï 

energy. Delaware County Electric Cooperative, Inc. 

representatives, including the 11th grader, will travel to 

Washington, DC on Sunday, April 8, 2018 and return to 

Delhi on Wednesday, April 10, 2018. They will join over 

3,000 Cooperative leaders from more than 40 states, 

representing over 500 rural electric cooperatives. The student 

will make visits to Capitol Hill Congressional Members and/

or their staffs from New York State. Plenty of time will be 

reserved for educational exploration as well.  

Continued on Page 5... 

This institution is an equal opportunity 
provider and employer. 

DCECôs Annual Meeting will be 
September 21, 2018 at 4:30 pm  

Thank You Dwayne Johnson  

Dwayne Johnson was the recipient of 

well wishes and expressions of 

appreciation from all of his 

Cooperative colleagues when we 

celebrated his last day of work on 

December 5, 2017.  Dwayne wrapped 

up his 15-year career at the 

Cooperative as a Journeyman Line 

Clearance Arborist on our Tree 

Crew.  Dwayne was well known as a 

hard worker who never hesitated to 

take on the tough tasks of right-of-

way maintenance.  Dwayne will be 

missed on a day-to-day basis by the rest of the Cooperative 

family, and we hope for all the best in life for Dwayne, 

Jennifer and the boys.   

Dwayne Johnson 

DCEC is Accepting  
 Applications for the  

2018 Student Delegate  
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Delaware County Broadband Initiative (DCBI) Update  
Both of the Cooperativeôs broadband partners are busy building out fiber to the homes and businesses of Cooperative 

members.  Delhi Telephone Company (DTC) has crews active in the southern and western portion of our territory, 

ranging from Hamden to Tompkins and Masonville.  Margaretville Telephone Company (MTC) is bringing fiber to 

members in the Harpersfield area.  Crews are working long hours to complete construction of fiber prior to the end of 

2018 for all those areas receiving NYS grant funding.  In areas not receiving NYS grant funding, construction could 

continue well into 2019. 
 

The Cooperative will do our best to keep members informed as to when fiber broadband service becomes available at 

their homes.  One place to get information about the project schedule is http://dcec.cms.coopwebbuilder2.com/content/

delaware-county-broadband-initiative-dcbi.  There is an approximate fiber construction schedule by town.  In addition, 

and especially for our part-time residents who donôt see the construction activities with their own eyes, the Cooperative 

will be sending our postcards to members to notify them when fiber service is available.  The postcards will look like the 

example below. The postcard is not an advertisement or recommendation for any particular product offering, but the 

Cooperative wants its members to be aware 

of their options as they become available. 
 

The Cooperative is grateful to their partners, 

MTC and DTC, who have committed to 

pursue funding for and try to reach 100% of 

our underserved and unserved members 

through the DCBI project.  Due to the 

commitments of our project partners, your 

cooperative will be among the first in the 

United States to achieve 100% broadband 

coverage for its members. 
 

Benefits of broadband to our  members will 

include enhanced ability to work from home, 

participate in on-line education programs, 

access new and advanced healthcare options, 

and enjoy a variety of entertainment 

options.  The benefits to the Cooperative are 

two-fold: 
 

The Cooperative has started receiving annual 

pole attachment fees for all the fiber 

attachments throughout the service 

territory.  The pole attachment fees offset some of the Cooperativeôs cost to maintain poles, which serve the 

communications companies and the Cooperativeôs core electric business.  This helps to avoid price increases to our 

members on their monthly electric bills. 
 

Many of the Cooperativeôs members are part-time residents who enjoy their rural lifestyle in Chenango, Otsego, 

Delaware, or Schoharie Counties, but still rely on professional opportunities in the greater New York City metropolitan 

area.  We are hopeful that the availability of broadband at their upstate homes will allow many of our part-time residents 

to spend more of their days enjoying the beautiful Catskill Mountains by working from home.  Who knows where that 

could lead?  Maybe more part-time residents will even see the possibility of sending their children to our excellent local 

public schools. 
 

Broadband services have the potential to be a strong contributor to the economic vitality of the communities we serve. 

How Long Was my Power off?  
This is one of those questions we are asked after a power outage. Especially from those of you who have weekend homes 

or have gone away during a period of time when the power has gone off.  
 

Usually the biggest concern is for the things in your refrigerator or freezer and whether or not things might have spoiled 

or thawed and refrozen. Sometimes we have no idea if this has occurred. 
 

Back in May after we were hit with some nasty weather and had power outages throughout our system I received a call 

from a member who was                                                                                                                                                

http://dcec.cms.coopwebbuilder2.com/content/delaware-county-broadband-initiative-dcbi
http://dcec.cms.coopwebbuilder2.com/content/delaware-county-broadband-initiative-dcbi


 

 

 Secure Pay -by -Phone  

PAGE 3 DELAWARE COUNTY ELECTRIC CATSKILL HI-LINE 

Delaware County Electric Cooperative has made paying your bill as convenient and easy as possible for our members. In 

doing so we are subject to laws and regulations protecting the use of certain payment methods. DCEC is making every 

effort to comply with the latest industry standards and guidelines to protect that information and decrease risk factors that 

are associated with payment fraud. One way that DCEC is accomplishing this is through our secure payments automated 

phone system. This system is secure and available to all members 24/7. To use this option you would simply call 1-844-

209-7162 and have your account number or your phone number associated with your account available. If you have 

multiple accounts please use account numbers to make payments. DCEC is committed to providing a high level of 

member service and setting security standards that are in the best interests of our members in protecting their confidential 

financial information. 
 

Another new convenience is an automated phone system that allows members to record and receive status updates on 

unplanned outages. Members even get the option to be notified with a ñCall Backò when power is restored to their service 

address. In addition to outages this new system will call members when they are delinquent with a payment or before 

disconnection. Members will have the option to ñOPT OUTò from ALL automated notifications but please note after 

doing so you will not receive ANY automated calls from the Cooperative. That includes planned outages notifications, 

call backs when power is restored, expired credit card, etc. Please be aware that in accordance with New York Power 

Authority regulations, you will continue to receive calls from Cooperative staff if there is a risk of disconnection for non-

payment during the winter season, which starts in November and ends in April. If you would like additional information 

about the new automated system please feel free to contact the office at (607) 746-2341, option 3.  
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Advancing Clean Energy  
The Cooperativeôs power supply is already approximately 90% renewable, primarily due to our long term hydro power 

contract with the New York Power Authority (NYPA).  Under this contract, we purchase the majority of our needed 

energy  from the Niagara Power Project in Western NY.  
 

In addition to our existing hydro purchases, the 

Cooperative is pursuing the following renewable 

energy projects in order to meet our obligations 

under the NYS Clean Energy Standard in the 

most cost-effective way: 

- Local solar energy connected directly to the 

Cooperativeôs distribution lines. 

- Partnering with other consumer-owned and 

cooperatively-owned utilities to co-develop solar 

projects. 

- Entering into long-term purchase agreements 

with solar or wind developers outside of our own 

service territory. 

- Utilizing the partnership we enjoy with NYPA 

to pursue the most cost-effective alternatives to a 

renewable future. 
 

Various members of the Cooperative have expressed very different views on what the Cooperativeôs level of participation 

in renewables should be.  Some believe we should move as quickly as practical to a 100% renewable energy 

supply.  Others feel we should pursue the lowest cost energy available and leave it to others to push the renewable 

envelope.  The good news for the Cooperative is that New York Stateôs energy policies have eliminated the need for that 

debate.  The Cooperative has an obligation under the Clean 

Energy Standard to do our pro-rata share of renewable energy 

purchases or developments based on our total system energy 

usage. By the year 2030, fifty percent of the Cooperativeôs 

load will be covered by Renewable Energy Credits, often 

called RECs. The requirement to buy RECs doesnôt change 

where our energy comes from, it will still be NYPA hydro. 

However, our purchase of RECs will help New York reach 

itôs statewide energy goals. RECs must come from qualifying 

renewable energy sources including solar, wind, and 

biomass.  The directors and managers of the Cooperative will 

explore all options to meet these obligations in the most cost-

effective manner possible. 

The Cooperative is selling some work vehicles.  

Please call (607) 746-2341  
or visit our website at  

www.dce.coop/content/specialized -commercial -trucks -sale 
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Plugs into 200 amp Meter Socket   

20 ft Cord to Connect to Generator | Built in Surge Protector  

Accommodates 10,000 watt Generator 
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